
インタナショナル･ナパサ(２０２３年７月１８日) 

 

1) Today's first announcement is "Immigration Control and Status of 

Residence" consultation. 

Hiratsuka City accepts consultations on immigration control and status of 

residence on the fourth Tuesday of every month. 

50 minutes per person is available at 9:00 am, 10:00 am, and 11:00 am. The 

reservation is required. The place is Hiratsuka City Hall, 1st floor, Window # 

105, Cultural Exchange Section. 

For inquiries regarding this matter, please call 0463-25-2520. 

 

2) Next is the announcement of the "Star Gazing Party" 

On Saturday, July 27th, from 7:30 p.m. on the roof of the museum, a 

star-gazing party will be held.)” will open. I look at the moon and summer 

stars. In case of rain, it will be canceled. 

Capacity is 80 people. Applicants should apply by return postcard by July 

14th. 

You can also apply through the electronic application system e—Kanagawa. 

 

3) The next is the notice of "Increase of Childbirth Temporary Grant" 

From April 2023, the "Childbirth Grant" that you can receive when you give 

birth to a child has become 500,000 yen. Please contact the hospital where 

you gave birth for the procedure to receive this money. If you need an 

interpreter, please call the Multilingual Support Center Kanagawa at 

045-316-2770. 

 

4) Next is the schedule for the Shonan Bellmare match at Lemongas 

Stadium. 

Shonan Bellmare will play Sanfrecce Hiroshima on Saturday, August 5th. 

The game will start at 7:00 pm. Admission tickets for unreserved seats are 

2,700 yen for adults, and 1,000 yen for elementary, junior high, and high 

school students. 

Only unreserved seats, no reserved seats. 

 

5) Next is information about obtaining a "Certificate of Eligibility for 

Residence Status". 



From March 2023, it will be possible to receive a "certificate of eligibility for 

residence" by email. It is possible to forward it overseas, so when you apply 

for a visa, you just have to show the email on your smartphone. Please show 

the email when you enter Japan. For detailed information, please see the 

homepage of the "Immigration Control Agency". 

 

6) The following is a notice of the deadline for payment of taxes from the Tax 

Division of Hiratsuka City. 

July 31st is the deadline for payment of the second term of the city and 

prefectural resident tax. Please pay by the deadline. If you are unable to pay 

by the deadline, please consult with the tax payment section of Hiratsuka 

City. The telephone number is 0463-21-87692. 


